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CIVIL DIVISION TO ELIMINATE FAX FILING 

UPON IMPLEMENTATION OF MANDATORY 

EFILING FOR COMPLEX CASES 

 
The Complex Civil Division of the Superior Court of California, County of Los Angeles will 

implement mandatory electronic filing (efiling) for Complex cases beginning Monday, September 

20, 2021.  

As a result, as of 4:30 p.m. on Friday, September 17, the Civil Division will no longer accept fax 

filings for Complex Civil documents from represented parties. 

For further information about the efiling process and FAQs, please refer to the Court’s website 

at: http://www.lacourt.org/division/efiling/efiling2.aspx. 
 

A list of Electronic Filing Service Providers (EFSP) may be accessed from the Court’s website at: 

http://www.lacourt.org/division/efiling/civil_providers.aspx. 
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